
Homeless after
leaving hospital



This leaflet provides
advice for people who
won’t have anywhere to
live after they're
discharged from hospital.

You should tell the hospital nursing staff as
soon as possible, so that they know that
you will be homeless when you are
discharged. They will ask the hospital
discharge team to help if they can.

The discharge team may refer you to our
Homelessness Prevention Service.  We will
assess your situation and you may be
offered temporary accommodation while
your application 
is assessed.

In the first instance, the Homelessness
Prevention Team will always ask if you can
stay with family or friends where you can
get the support you need. This is because
bed and breakfast or emergency interim
accommodation may not be the most
suitable accommodation for your needs.
This accommodation may also be further
away tha you’d like from the support of
your family and friends.  

If you have a home already but it needs to
be adapted, the hospital will refer you to
Derbyshire County Councils Call Derbyshire
Service who are responsible for Disabled
Facilities Grants in the North East
Derbyshire area. 

Contact information
North East Derbyshire District Council
Homelessness Prevention Team 
Tel: 01246 231111 or Email:
housingoptions@ne-derbyshire.gov.uk

Visit the Housing page on our website
www.ne-derbyshire.gov.uk

Derbyshire County Council, Call Derbyshire
Tel: 01629 533190.

Click on the link above to go to Derbyshire
County Councils website.

https://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/social_health/adult_care_and_wellbeing/help_to_live_at_home/adapting_your_home/dfgs/default.asp
https://www.ne-derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:housingoptions@ne-derbyshire.gov.uk
https://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/council/contact_us/call_derbyshire/default.asp
https://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/council/contact_us/call_derbyshire/default.asp


 
 

 

 
 

 

 

We speak your language

Polish
Mówimy Twoim językiem

French
Nous parlons votre langue

Spanish
Hablamos su idioma

Slovak
Rozprávame Vaším jazykom

Chinese
我们会说你的语言

  
  

  
   

   

 

If you require this publication in

large print or another 
format please call us on 

01246 231111

Designed by North East Derbyshire District Council 9215


